
Ecole Regent Park - Parent Advisory Council Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday, May 17th, 2022 

 

Attendance: 

Corinne Wyatt – President     Lucia Grande – Principal 

Heather Fleming – Secretary    Chris Coppinger – Vice Principal 

Michelle Ritsema - Treasurer 

Patricia Pare      Tracey Ginter 

Paula Vosper      Carlynn Bryga 

Sarah Thiessen      Chris Peterson     

Gisele Cox      Lindsey Acheson 

 

1. Call to order/Welcome: Call to order by Corinne at 6:33 pm 

2. Approval of Agenda – Gisele 

3. Review and adoption of minutes –  

Motion to adopt minutes – Patricia 

Seconded by –Gisele 

4. Chair Report – nothing to report 

5. Vice Chair Report – Nothing to report 

6. Principal Report – Lucia Grande  

24 home room classrooms for 2021-22.   
Enrollment- 570 students  

Highlights at ERP  

• Three grade 8 students participated in the divisional Concours (French Speaking) and they all placed 1st, 2nd and 3rd 

overall in the division! Julia Santos will be representing the whole division in the provincial Concours. Bravo!  
• Grade 7 Provincial Data indicates that overall, 98% of our students are meeting or approaching all grade level 

Math outcomes!   
• Our whole staff has been involved in professional development year-round – LGBTQ2s t and are 

able and willing to support all our students at ERP.  
• Babysitting course for our grade 6 students will occur on June 13th all day. • We will have our 
last monthly assembly on June 17th- EXCELLENCE.  
• We will have our last Pizza and Frozen Yogurt Day sales in the coming weeks. • Grade 8 student Council will be 
having Jumbo Freezie Sales on June 10th, June 17th and June 24th to help support their greening initiatives and the 
Butterfly Garden they will be building in the interior courtyard on June 9th in conjunction with the City of 
Winnipeg.  

Teachers for 2022-23  
21 homeroom classrooms   
Enrollment- 533  

 



Grade 4: Amanda Sokoliuk, Chrissie Ambrose- Aaron Kilpatrick  

Grade 5: Alanna Stein, Dominique Arbez, Alain Fradet, David Labelle, Cherie Leslie, Russ Kraychuk  

Grade 6: Corrine Earl, Erith Thompson, Erin Bergeron, Andy Smith  

Grade 7:  Lauren Telencoe, Nicole Grimard, Breanne Jones, Lise Lepine, Cheryl Kruchak 

Grade 8: Patrick Duma, Brittany Dowhan, Lindsay Fuhro, Matthew Hodgins  

Student Services: Janna Thompson, Chrissie Ambrose, Paulette Lafleur  

Industrial Arts- Drama: Robin Hyra  

Teacher Librarian- Art Specialist Cherie Brakel  

Music: Sean Adams, Alyssah Poiron (Sept.- Dec.) Vanessa Nowostawski (Jan. -June)  

Phys.ed:  Emilene Pierce, Matt Trudeau, Aaron Kilpatrick .5  

Moving on Alyse Newton (EMU), Carter Happy  

Upcoming events: 

We have started our out of school field trips!!   
- Grade 7- Oak Hammock Marsh, WAG and Graffiti Art Gallery- East End Band Clinic and Bowling  
- Grade 6- Manitoba Museum and Kildonan Park Pool  
- Grade 5- Kildonan Park Pool  
- Grade 4- Rossmere Bowling  
- Grade 8- WAG and Bird’s Hill Year End Au Revoir (staff and students only). -  

June 6th- We will have a reconfiguration tour with our current grade 3 students who will be joining the ERP family in 
September.   

Track and Field Days  
May 26th- Grade 7  
May 27- Grade 6  
May 31- Grade 8  
June 14- Grade 4  
June 15- Grade 5 
 
June 3rd- No school (Transitional meetings- Admin Day)  

June 27th- Homeroom Classes will have a special AU REVOIR with their classmates. June 30th- Last 
Day of School (early dismissal).  

Renovation News:  

We are in the process of starting the foundation of the new gymnasium. Much construction will occur over the summer 
and into the fall. Please view the renderings on our school and divisional website. 

 
 

7. Vice Principal Report – given by Chris Coppinger – Grade 4 patrols are starting training for next year. 

 



8. Secretary Report – nothing to report 

 

9. PAC Fundraising report – by Corinne – there was an email sent from World’s Finest Chocolates about fundraising 
opportunity. 
 

10. Playground Report – Given by Heather (for Becky) 
 
Playground committee members met with the Admin to go over the renovations and to look at new place for the play 
structure to be built. Committee members also met separately to discuss grant writing and fundraising for next year. 
 

11. Lunch Program report – Given by Chris Coppinger – looking or lunch supervisors, also there will be no fee increase next 
year ($150) 
 

12. Treasurer’s report – Given by Michelle Ritsema 
Playground account: $3600 
Main operating account: $2134.97.  
Profit in the account for this year is $442.32. 
 

13. Old Business:  
- Constitution and By-Laws – Chris Peterson – went over the topics covered in the bi-Laws so everyone at the meeting 

knows the basics. There was a meeting with Chris, Becky, Heather, Corinne, Gisele and Kelly to go over it very detailed 
before it was presented at the meeting. 

- Michelle made a motion to accept the Bi-Laws as recommended by the reviewing committee. 
- Patricia seconded the motion 
- All in favor, motion passed. The Bi-Laws are now in effect. 

 
14. New Business: nothing to report 

15. Motion to accept all reports 

Motion by: Chris P 

Seconded by: Gisele 

16. Meeting Adjourned: 7:09pm 

17. Next Meeting: Tuesday, September 20th, 2022 @6:30 pm. 

 


